GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING APRIL 25TH, 2022

Chairman Roy Ballard called the regular meeting of the Greenwood County Commissioners to order at 9:00 a.m. Other members present were Ben Fox, Chuck Spradlin, Robert Morgan, County Counselor Paul Dean via Zoom and County Clerk Kathy Robison. Commissioner Paul Hodge was not in attendance.

Commissioners led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Fox moved to approve April 18th, 2022 Minutes, as written. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 4-0.

Road and Bridge report:

- Chrisman provided information from county contracted engineer Michael Maris that included a list of bridges categorized from highest to lowest priority.
- Road and Bridge purchased 450 feet of guardrail at a cost of \$2 per foot.
- Crews are currently working on the bridge near Virgil.
- Repairs to J and L Roads are underway in anticipation of excess traffic caused by the closure of M50 Road.
- Chrisman is slated to take a look at Lyons Park to see what kind of repairs or materials would be needed.

Commissioners reviewed March 2022 fee reports.

Commissioners reviewed Treasurer's report.

Resident Frank McCollum attended the meeting to speak with the commission regarding the McCollum/Hart fence issue that has been addressed at numerous previous meetings. County Counselor Paul Dean instructed McCollum that his next step is to file a lawsuit.

Register of Deeds employee Chasity Zeckser approached the commission regarding the possibility of making a breakroom for employees. Zeckser voiced the support of an ice machine, freezer vending machines and filtered water. Commissioner Spradlin voiced opposition to a break room, but support for additional vending machines. Commissioners would like County Clerk Kathy Robison to speak with Steve Valentine regarding the current vending machines and if he would like to continue the use of his machines in the courthouse or could provide freezer machines. Robison informed commissioners that there is a storage room located inside the women's bathroom that the Health Department is utilizing, that could possibly be made into a breakroom. Commissioners would like Zeckser to look into utilizing local ice vendors for an ice machine, while they consider the breakroom matter. The discussion will be visited at a later date.

Ballard mentioned that the basement and storage building contain documents that are in need of shredding and would like to see the matter addressed.

Spradlin moved to approve a ten-minute executive session regarding legal, to include Kathy Robison and Donna Olson. Fox seconded. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting reconvened at 10:02 a.m. No decisions were made.

Levi Vinson informed commissioners that an exercise will take place on Wednesday at 1 p.m. in the commission meeting room.

Fox moved to adjourn at 10:05 a.m. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 4-0.

Ballard will not be in attendance for the commission meeting on Monday, May 2nd, 2022.

GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING APRIL 25TH, 2022

ATTEST: Kathy Robison, County Clerk

Roy Ballard, Chairman

Ben Fox, Vice Chairman

Chuck Spradin, Member

Paul Hodge, Member

Robert for Morycan

Robert Joe Morgan, Member